
New FHGPA Pool Rules for 2020 Season

- Pool capacity will be limited to 50 total occupants. That is 47 members with 3 guards.
- We will not be allowing guests in this year.
- Child care providers will be allowed but will be limited to the same provider for the summer.
- We will be on a first come first serve basis for entering the pool. When the 50 person max. 

limit is reached, a 2 hour time limit will be enforced with the guards making announcements 
at rest break.

- Every hour the lifeguards will remind members to practice social distancing.
- Every hour the lifeguards will wipe down commonly touched surfaces, such as the hand rails, 

bathrooms, and front desk.
- The self check in/check out tablet will not be available, a guard will be required to perform 

this task.
- A face mask is required when inside the bath house area. Masks are not required while outside 

on the pool deck or while in the pool.
- There will be no pool parties allowed this year.
- Members who are not living in the same household should stay at least 6 ft. apart.
- Toilets and sinks will remain open, showers will be closed. Lifeguards will wipe down the 

bathrooms every hour to ensure they are appropriately disinfected.
- Only one swimmer in the lap lane at a time.
- Signage will be posted around the property to ensure that lifeguards and members are aware to 

socially distance.
- The signs will include messaging consistent with Larimer County and the State of Colorado 

requiring that if a member has a cough they stay home.
- If a member has had a fever they need to quarantine away from the pool for 14 days and until 

they have been symptom free for 72 hours.
- If a member of a household has Covid the entire household cannot enter the property for 14 

days and until they have been symptom free for 72 hours.
- Table will be available. Limited amount of deck chairs will be available.
- No food will be allowed at the pool. This includes the sale of concessions by lifeguards.
- Beverages will be allowed in an appropriate container.
- Foothills Green Pool will not be providing pool toys this summer. Members are welcome to 

bring their own. The basketball hoop will not be set up for this summer.
- Some cleaning supplies will be provided for members to clean the tables and chairs before and 

after use.

The pool board will meet roughly 2 weeks after opening to review these rules.
As always, members are encouraged to leave comments in the wood comment box on the front 
desk.


